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LANTZ LEAVING WITH HIGHEST RED CROSS HONOR 

Neil Lantz, director of Administrative Affairs on our campus, will be leaving us in a 
few months for a new career in business, and he will be taking with him the highest 
honor that can be given a man by the Indianapolis Area Chapter of the 

American Red Cross. An 11-year member of the Red Cross, Neil was recognized during the 
chapter's 69th annual meeting last week as a dedicated man who gives up personal time to 
aid victims of small and large disasters. He has headed many committees and is vice 
president of the board of directors of the chapter. Last year he founded a Red Cross 
chapter on campus. He does all this with "sensitivity, humor, dedication and 
thoughtfulness"--like the 40-year Red Cross volunteer, Charles J. Lynn, for whom the 
award is named. After 24 years in secondary and higher public education in Indiana, 
Lantz begins a more private career as sales supervisor for A.H.M. Graves Realtors. In 
announcing his resignation to Vice President Glenn W. Irwin, Jr., Lantz said his 
decision to leave IUPUI after 18 years was "difficult." He added that he is excited 
with the prospect of a new career. 

Funding Phone Correction--The deadline nears for Lilly Endowment Faculty Open 
Fellowships and many other internal funding opportunities. If you tried to call for 
forms and information using the number in last week's Green Sheet--you did not reach 
Research and Sponsored Programs. The correct person to call is Ann Kratz. The 
correct number is Ext. 8285. 

'THE STATE OF BEING HUMAN' ON THE CIRCLE 

City folks, visitors and campus people who would like to lunch and listen at the City 
Center on Monument Circle every Wednesday at noon from now until Nov. 20 will hear 
discussion on such topics as future foods, future moms (will they be obsolete?), what 
computers do to us, leisure time and the future itself. The Humanities Mini-Series on 
the Circle is presented by the IUPUI Institute for Humanities Research and the 
Indianapolis City Center. First in the series on Oct. 2 is Frances Dodson Rhome, Ph.D., 
director of the Institute and professor of English, and Kenneth L. Gladish, executive 
director, Indiana Committee for the Humanities, which made the series possible. Their 
topic is the basic concerns of "New Technologies and Their Impact on the Fabric of 
Hoosier Society." Bring lunch--coffee and tea are free. 

Parents can enroll 
for children which 
11:30 a.m., Oct. 5 
Blackford Street. 
Liberal Arts. For 
2812 or Ext. 8419. 

ESPANOL, DEUTSCH AND FRANCIAS SET FOR YOUNG PEOPLE 

their children ages 5 to 14 in IUPUI's new foreign language school 
will offer Spanish, German and French on Saturdays from 9 a.m. to 
through Nov. 14. Classes will be in the Mary Cable Building on 
Sponsor is the Foreign Language Outreach Programs in the School of 
information or registration call the director, Larbi Oukada, Ext. 
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NEWS 'N' NOTES FROM HERE 'N' THERE 

No Dull Maps Ours--Our campus map featuring the IUPUI Parkers has won the "Arnold's 
Admirables," award from the Ragan Report, a rag much like the Green Sheet for PR people, 
et al. The map was designed Diane Alfonso in Publications under the direction of Noel 
Duerden. "Will" Hanshew from Parking and Transportation wanted a "fun" map and he got 
it. Only 10 of the 200 entries won. Selection of the best non-periodicals was based on 
creativity, design, execution and communication. 

Learn About Rehab--The first in a series of brown bag rehabilitation research seminars 
is Oct. 4. Campus and community people invited. Vera S. Maass, Ph.D., Living Skills 
Institute, will speak on "Addressing Sexual Dysfunction with a Focus on the 
Handicapped," noon-1 p.m., KB 053. 

Topic Picking--"The Black Death: How I Choose a Research Topic" is the subject of a 
University Writing Center workshop on Oct. 2, 1-2 p.m., CA 427. 

Women 'n' Business--Div. of Continuing Studies is offering "How to Start a Woman-Owned 
Business" on Oct. 22, 9 a.m.-4:30 p.m., Sheraton Meridian. Topics will include legal 
needs, loans, finances, insurance, location researching and more. For fees and 
registration, call Ext. 4784. 

Industrial Update--An industrial update seminar series, sponsored by Purdue's Continuing 
Engineering Education Office, will be offered via television to all students and faculty 
from 1 p.m.-2:20 p.m. in KB 257 every Tuesday through Nov. 19. Next in the series on 
Oct. 1 is "Machinery Noise Deficit: Are Quiet Machines in Our Future?" with Robert J. 
Bernhard and J. Stuart Bolton, Herrick Labs, School of Mechanical Engineering. 

Focus on Family Issues--A large conference of family life experts will be here Oct. 
24-27 at the Hyatt Regency Hotel. Sponsor is Family Service America. Title is "Unity 
in Diversity: The State of Families." For rates, schedule or more info, call James 
Miller, Family Service Association, 634-3347. 

Biochemistry Seminar--Dr. Howard Zalkin, professor of biochemistry, Dept. of 
Biochemistry, Purdue U., speaks on "Study of Enzyme Function by Site-Directed 
Mutagenesis" on Sept. 30, 4 p.m., MS 326. Coffee/tea, 3:30 p.m, MS 321. 

Opera for All--Beginning with Johann Strauss' "Die Fledermaus" (The Bat), IU Opera 
Theater opens its season of classics, Broadway musicals and operatic premieres. "Die 
Fledermaus" has performances Sept. 28, Oct. 4-5 and Oct. 12. Season and single tickets 
are on sale. Call the Musical Arts Center box office, noon-4:45 p.m., Mon.-Fri., 
335-7433. 

International Fun--Food, unique gifts just in time for Christmas shopping and 
entertainment that includes a Chinese Magic Review, a steel band from Trinidad, a 
naturalization ceremony and merriment in the Cabaret are all offered in the 1985 
International Festival, Oct. 25 - 27 in the Indiana Convention Center. See you there. 

Forum--Women's Studies present Priscilla Crawford, Ph.D. speaking on the subject of 
"Feminization of the Workplace" on Oct. 1, noon-1 p.m., CA 438. 

Intercollegiate Athletics--Come and watch our athletes play on campus. On Sept. 27 the 
tennis teams play IU-Southeast at 3 p.m. in the Sports Center. The volleyball bunch 
plays Mt. St. Joseph's and U. of Southern Indiana on Sept. 28 at noon in the School of 
P.E. There's lots more. Call Ext. 3764 for a schedule. 

Auditions--CTS' Repertory Theatre has auditions for "Mr. Scrooge" on Oct. 7~8, Room 122, 
Christian Theological Seminary. Call Edith Bruce, 924-1331, Ext. 139. 



-3-

EDUCATION VIPS TO HEAR FUTURE OF TEACHERS AND EDUCATION 

The School of Education is sponsoring two workshops in which the newest ways to improve 
the quality and achievement level in state education will be discussed with alumni, 
business and community leaders, as well as school superintendents and school board 
members. Other subjects will include reform of teacher education, competency testing 
for teachers and the legislative forecast for education. Panelists include H. Dean 
Evans, superintendent of state public education; Gerald Marker, professor of education 
and director of the Coalition of Teacher Education Programs; Edward Robbins, associate 
professor of education and director of the Measurement and Evaluation Center for Reading 
Education; Charles Fields, executive director of the Indiana Superintendents 
Association; Howard Mehlinger, dean of the School of Education. The first workshop, for 
the School of Education Alumni Association, is Oct. 15 from 4:30 p.m. to 6 p.m. in the 
E/S Building, fourth floor commons area. The second is Oct. 16, 8 a.m. to 9:30 a.m. in 
the Sheraton Meridian Hotel. (Alumni can make reservations by calling Ext. 8828.) 

MORE NEWS 'N' NOTES 

Employee Savvy--The next orientation for new employees at IUPUI is Monday, Oct. 7, 9 
a.m.-11 a.m., in Fesler Hall, Hurty C. Personnel would like to see you there. 

Fete for Grads--The annual fall reception for Graduate School students in scientific 
disciplines is Oct. 2, 3:30 p.m.-5:30 p.m., Fesler Hall, Room 319. Sponsor is Sigma Xi, 
Zacharie Brahm!, Ph.D., president. 

Food and Furs--The Network of Women in Business welcomes you to a scholarship benefit 
party at L.S. Ayres downtown, third floor, on Oct. 10 from 5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. Two 
fashion shows, food, music and fur modeling are planned. Reservations due Oct. 4. Call 
636-6059. 

Artsy/Crafty Types--Artists and craftsman can enter work in the third annual YMCA Flat 
Rock River Camp Fall Festival in St. Paul, Ind., on Oct. 13. Call 635-5417. 

Human Service Service--The Indiana Chapter of the National Association of Social Workers 
invites all human service professionals to a workshop, "Innovations in Marital and 
Family Therapy" on Oct. 4, 8 a.m. to 5 ,p.m. in the Hyatt Regency. Speaker is Peggy 
Papp, M.S.W., A.C.S.W., "pioneer in the development of sculpting and choreography with 
couples and families." Call 923-9878. 

TechnIQue Expo--An Artificial Intelligence Exposition, sponsored by the Indiana 
Corporation for Science and Technology, is Oct. 10 at the Indianapolis Convention 
Center. Keynote speaker is A.I. expert, Gary Moskovitz from Xerox. Lunch speaker is 
Harry Pratter, Ph.D., professor emeritus, IU School of Law. For reservations, call 
635-3.058. 

Medical Genetics Seminar--Dr. Edmond Chiu, Dept. of Psychiatry, U. of Melbourne, 
Australia, speaks on "Neuropsychological Aspects of Huntington's Disease" on Oct. 1, 4 
p.m., Riley Research Conference Room 138. 

Playshops--The North American Simulation and Gaming Association's 24th annual conference 
is in Bloomington, Oct. 2-4. Call (812) 335-2536. 

Physiology/Biophysics Seminar--Ruth S. Gurd, M.D., professor of biochemistry, IUB, 
speaks on "Glucagon and Glucagon-Like Peptide Receptors in CNS, Pituitary and Liver" on 
Oct. 2, 4 p.m., MS 205. 
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FEMINIST PERSPECTIVE FOCUS OF NEW SERIES 

The feminist perspective in research, politics, anthropology, literature, health and 
nursing are among the topics to be discussed in the 1985-86 Research Seminar Series 
sponsored by Women's Studies Program at IUPUI. Anne Donchin, assistant professor of 
philosophy and coordinator of Women's Studies, will begin the series on Oct. 2 with the 
topic "Research in Feminist Theory." The seminar is from 4 p.m.-5 p.m. in CA 438. All 
welcome. 

*** 

The Oral Health Research Institute, School of Dentistry, is looking for 100 adults 
ages 18-30 to participate in a study involving the use of commercially-available 
toothpastes and a fluoride mouthrinse in order to evaluate their effects on the 
development of dental plaque and gingivitis (inflammation of the gums). Qualifying 
volunteers must be available daily and some Saturdays for seven weeks for 
appointments of 10-15 minutes. Teeth· will be cleaned twice during the study and 
there is no cost to volunteers. Those completing the study will receive $150. For 
more information, call Ext. 8822, 9 a.m. to 4 p.m., weekdays. 

POSITIONS AVAILABLE 

REFERENCE LIBRARIAN, faculty position, IU School of Medicine Library. Requires master's 
degree from an American Library Association-accredited school. Address inquiries to: 
Dana McDonald, head, School of Medicine Library, 625 Barnhill Dr., Indianapolis, 46223. 

ASSOCIATE DEAN, Research, Development and Resources, IU School of Nursing. For details, 
contact Dean Elizabeth Grossman, NU 132, Ext. 8637. 

RESEARCH ASSOCIATE, part-time, IU School of Nursing. Responsibilities include 
developing computer-assisted instruction related to perinatal nursing training grant. 
Prefer MSN in nursing; requires knowledge of computer language and programming skills. 
Salary $10 per hour. Call Frances Strodtbeck, NU 451C, Ext. 4839. 

BIG BLOOPERS DEPARTMENT 

Portfolio Day: It's important that you "remark" your calendar for Portfolio Day, 
sponsored by the Herron School of Art and institutions of the National Association of 
Schools of Art and Design. Art work can be evaluated from noon-4 p.m. on Oct. 5 (not 
Oct. 15 as it incorrectly said in last week's Green Sheet). Call 923-3651. 

Barbara Simonton's Reception: A reception honoring the retirement of Barbara 
Simonton, Bookstore Textbook Manager, is on Sept. 27 from 2-4 p.m. (not just at 4 p.m.), 
in the Hoosier Room, Union Building. Come and celebrate with our 20-year employee. 

*** 

More than 450 people are expected to attend the "The Tndiana Association for 
the Education of Young Children" conference and exhibit on campus Oct. 4-5. 
Sponsor is Continuing Studies. For more, call Cyndi Langel, Ext. 4501. 
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